Guilford Association Annual Meeting

November 14, 2012
7:00 PM

Board Members Present: Margaret Alton, Bruce Barnett, Cathy Boyne, Felix Dawson, Heather Fones, Ann Giroux, Tom Hobbs, Jeremy Hoffman, Geoff Lord, Lynda Riley, Dee Smith, Bernard Shutty, Ann Tyler.

Board Members Absent: Meredith Borden, Tim Chriss, Howard Friedel, Lawrence LaMotte, Peter Smith
Introductory Remarks: Tom Hobbs

Motion Passed: to approve minutes of November 16, 2011.
Guilford Association Members present voted unanimously.

Residents were reminded that both Guilford Association Annual Meeting minutes and Guilford Association Board of Managers minutes are posted on the Guilford Association website for community review.
Councilmembers Mary Pat Clarke and Bill Henry were welcomed to the meeting.
Nominating Committee: Lynda Riley

This year’s Nominating Committee consisted of Lynda Riley (Current Vice President and Past President), Howard Friedel (Current Board Member and Past President) and Cathy Boyne (Current Board Member and Past Treasurer).

The process of electing new members to the Guilford Association Board of Managers was explained. The Board of Managers has twenty members and each year one quarter of the membership is elected as well as appointments to fill unexpired terms for Board positions.  Six residents are proposed to be elected to the Board of Managers. 
The following Guilford residents and current Board Members were recommended to be reelected for another four year term:


Margaret Alton (Warrenton Road)




Heather Fones (St. Paul Street)    

Tom Hobbs (St. Martin’s Road)

The following Guilford resident and current Board Member was recommended to be reelected to fulfill the one year period remaining of a four year term:


Bruce Barnett (Norwood Road)

The following Guilford residents were proposed as new Board Members for four year terms:

Lisa Garten (Greenway)  

Anthony Gill (Suffolk Road)

Motion Passed: To accept the slate of Board Members as proposed by the Nominating Committee.

President’s Report: Tom Hobbs

The Guilford Association office located at Second Presbyterian Church has been open for a year and a half. Michelle Trousdale is the office manager.  The office phone number is 410-889-1717 and the Association can be emailed at guilfordassociation.org or officemanager@guilfordassociation.org.
Guilford Reservoir. The Guilford Association continues discussions with the City regarding the proposed changes to the Guilford Reservoir. The City is proposing to drain the reservoir and contain the water in large storage tanks.  Because of the intense negotiation we have had with the City with the help of our City Council people, Mary Pat Clarke and Bill Henry, we have convinced the City to bury the tanks and cover them with a landscaped park-like area. The terrace slope, particularly on the south will be made more gradual because there will no longer be a functioning dam. The walking/jogging path will be retained and improved and there will be an entry plaza at the northeast corner. Stone from the reservoir will be used for retaining walls and entry points and the site will be heavily landscaped. The existing fence will be reused to surround the tank area.
There was an October hearing before the City’s Commission on History and Architectural Preservation (CHAP) at which we testified, presenting the concerns of the Architecture Committee. We are basically supportive of the plan as it stands now but we have serious concerns about the impact on the community during the three year construction period which is expected to begin in early 2014.

The second element of the project involves an enlargement of the existing pumping station through the construction of an additional building. The Architectural Committee expressed objection to the size, scale and positioning of the building, service access and fencing, noise and safety. CHAP supported these concerns and the building will be redesigned.
Communication. The Guilford newsletter, thanks to Jeremy Hoffman and Kristina Gregory, has been greatly enhanced and continues to be well received. The newsletter is mailed and sent via email to members of the Guilford Association. 
The Guilford Association website has been similarly improved and enhanced. Residents can find architectural review applications on the website, email addresses may be updated on the website, and all Board Members emails are made available on the website.

Security Company Change. The Board decided to make a change in the security company providing patrol service to Guilford. Considering the concerns and priorities expressed through the community survey, McRoberts Protective Services has been hired as the contractor for Guilford Security.

Guilford Centennial. Ann Giroux and Sharon Smith and the many community volunteers were thanked for the work on planning the 2013 centennial activities.

Heather Fones was called on to discuss our current financial position. The Guilford Association is in a good financial position in large part because we brought our billing process/timing  in line with the direction in the Deed and Agreement. However, the budget is break even and Association continues to struggle to meet Sherwood Gardens costs and the Guilford security Patrol (GSP) has experienced declining contributions.
Treasurer’s Report: Heather Fones

There was a discussion of the 2013 budgets for the Guilford Association and Stratford Green, the non-profit entity that owns Sherwood Gardens. 
The treasurer explained that in 2012 the Guilford Association will break even and it is expected that Stratford Green will do the same. There will be no increase in the mandatory maintenance charge in 2013. The budgets for 2013 are also break even. They were reviewed by major categories.

Motion Passed: To approve the 2013 Budgets.


Board Members were unanimous in favor.

Safety/GSP: Felix Dawson

The Board made a change on August 1, 2012 in the security company engaged to provide patrol and guard service to the Guilford Security Patrol (GSP). McRoberts Protective Service was hired to replace Securitas and we are pleased to be working with them, making changes that respond to the concerns and priorities expressed by residents. Meredith McRoberts, President of McRoberts Protective Services, and Allen Fine, Baltimore Branch Manager, were introduced and briefly spoke.
Deputy Major Rich Worley, Baltimore City Police Department Northern District, and other Northern District officers spoke and took questions from meeting attendees.

Committee Reports: Because of the lateness of the hour, other committee reports were summarized by Board members:
Architecture: Tom Hobbs
· During the past year about 100 applications for exterior alterations were received together with about an equal number of requests for guidance.

· Applications included: 27 major additions or major alterations; 10 cases of major landscaping, patio or terrace construction; 3 swimming pools; 8 changes in paint color; 7 slate or tile roof replacements or restoration; 12 cases of window replacement or restoration; 8 fence or driveway gates; one lot use request; 11 cases dealing with covenant violations at sale.
· All properties are now being reviewed for covenant compliance at the time they may be listed for sale and that information is provided to potential buyers as required by the MD Homeowners Association Act.
Future Events and Centennial: Ann Giroux
·  The Guilford Holiday Party, a fundraising event for Stratford Green, is scheduled for December 1st. The Maryland House and Garden Tour, the first event of the Centennial celebration, will occur on Sunday, April 28, 2013 10 AM to 5 PM.
· On May 25, the Centennial Tulip dig will occur and the proceeds will benefit Sherwood Gardens.

· On a Sunday in early June Dinner at Dusk will include live music, moon bounces, children’s games and a large pot luck dinner with the Guilford Association supplying the fried chicken.

· On September 22, a History Walking Tour with Baltimore Heritage will be led by Ann Giroux. 

· On November 24, a Holiday Tree Lighting and Caroling will take place in Sherwood Gardens.

Streets, Traffic and Parking: Bernie Shutty
· Considerable sidewalk and repaving activity has taken place this year.

· Priorities for future work are reviewed annually with City officials

Parks: Margaret Alton

· The community parks and St. Paul Street median are generally in good shape with little storm damage

· The overgrown area of the Little Park is being reclaimed as part of the park

Sherwood Gardens: Geoff Lord

· The Gardens are generally in excellent condition but a future investment must be made in tree care and shrub maintenance and replacement.

· Tulips have been planted for the spring bloom

Neighborhood Events: Ann Tyler

· The many volunteers who supported events through the year were thanked.
· Events include the Wine Tasting, Dinner at Dusk, Halloween in the Park, Egg Hunt.
There being no new business, the Annual Meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm.
